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The St Philip’s Christian College Medal 2019

Dear Friends,
 
I want to commend everyone for another term of great achievement and success, and assure you of my prayers for all of our SPCC 
community, as many of you take a well-earned rest. For those who are travelling, I pray that God will protect you, and keep you safe.
 
For 87 students, the final day of  Term 3, is their final day of 13 years of ‘school’. This is a significant occasion which exemplifies the quality 
and commitment of outstanding students who have worked conscientiously to achieve their goals, of diligent and faithful staff members 
who have given of themselves to serve these young people, and of loving and generous parents and carers who have supported them 
through this 13 year journey. Thank you to everyone who has contributed to their learning and growth, from Kindergarten to Year 12, 
to make this day possible. Many of the graduating students have expressed words of appreciation to staff members and to their parents, 
acknowledging the positive impact of their education at the College.
 
At their Graduation and Final Chapel Service this morning, all students were presented with their Graduation Documents and a College 
Reference, which acknowledges their success in completing the HSC, and Year 12.  The following students gained additional awards for 
their success and achievement in a range of endeavours.

Every Blessing, 
Pam O’Dea - Principal

A note from the Principal’s Desk...



SPECIAL AWARDS
Christian Character

Jaden Bathgate    
 Charles Bennett     
Claudia Kavanagh  

 Susan Locker   

Head of Senior School 
Commendation Award

Kai Gibson    
Chloe Jones    

Angelique Wilson  

Scarfe Foundation Award 
for Commitment

Mitchell Green

St Philip’s Christian College Executive 
Principal ’s Honour Award for
Resilience and Determination

Elizabeth Jenkins    
David Okumu

St Philip’s Christian College Chairman 
of the Board’s Award for 

Outstanding College Service
Matthew Rigby

Sharon Claydon MP Award for 
Community Spirit and Leadership

Perry McIntyre

SPCC ‘Eagle’ Award
Elliana Abraham

Australian Defence Force 
Long Tan Award
Charles Bennett

SPORTING AWARDS
Sporting Effort and Achievement

Anna Davies    
Andrew Benbow 

Sporting Excellence
Andrew Kemmis   

 Cohen Ward     
Lily Ellis 

‘Sporting Blue’
Charles Bennett    

Daniel Villani    
Kirra Smith 

PRINCIPAL’S CERTIFICATE OF 
RECOGNITION

Consistent and Conscientious Effort
Riley De Juliis      

Shanae Kirchner    
Charlotte McLaren    

Isabelle Peters    
Kailah Pritchard    

James Reid    
Nathan Rothery    
Samuel Wormald

Vocational Education & 
Training Service Award

Jack Staples

Vocational Education & Training 
Achievement Award

Matthew Rigby

Creative Excellence
Gabrielle Connett   

 Anna Davies    
Chenelle Kosakowski  

Citizenship
Leya Gabriel   

 Myles Geddes

BRONZE MEDALLIONS
Academic Excellence

Monique Cinelli    
Lily Downes  

Charlotte McLaren   
Angus Reid   

 Bryce Tuppurainen 

SILVER MEDALLIONS
Academic Excellence

Meg Arnold    
Clara Barcan    

Lily Ellis   
Alannah Herd    
Daniel Villani

GOLD MEDALLIONS
Academic Excellence

Melanie Chapman   
 Sarah Merifield    
Perry McIntyre

The St Philip’s Christian College 
Medal 2019

College Leadership
Meg Arnold    

Perry McIntyre

Dux of the College
Jack Temelkovski

Year 12 Certificates of Recognition 2019
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14 October 2019 Term 4 commences

17-18 October 2019 Business in a Box

20-22 October 2019 Year 8 Sailing Trip - Voyage 1

4-8 November 2019 Year 7 - 10 Examinations

5 November 2019 Year 11 Grad/ Yr 12 2019 Info Evening

8 November 2019 Year 7 Surf Survival - 7W & 7T

9-11 November 2019 Year 8 Sailing Trip - Voyage 2

12 November 2019 PTF Meeting

13 November 2019 Kinder 2020 School Readiness Evening
Yr 10 Driver Awareness Program

11-21 November 
2019

Vanuatu Mission Trip 2019

14 November 2019 Sports Presentations

15 November 2019 Year 8 Sailing Trip - Voyage 3

21 November 2019 Year 8 Sailing Trip - Voyage 4

22-24 November 
2019

Music Camp

25 November 2019 Stage Band Perform at Lizottes

25-29 November 
2019

Yr 10 Work Experience & Boggabilla

29 November 2019 Year 7 Surf Survival - 7C & 7M

2 December 2019 Junior School Presentation 

EVENTS CALENDAR

WEEK 
COMMENCING MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY

14th October Anne Fullerton Tina Irving                          Karen DeJuliis                    
Elizabeth Kelley

21st October Donna Pearce Mireille Brown Renee Walker Sally Carroll?? Kim Phillips            
Nicole McLaren                    

CANTEEN ROSTER

Car Parking 
and Safety Issues

Car Parking – 
Let’s be Great Neighbours

 
We have had a couple of complaints recently 
about bins being moved so that people can 

park on Bridge Street which has led to one of 
our neighbour’s having no bin pick up for 2 
weeks. This is understandably annoying! We 
have also been notified of cars parked over 
driveways. Please take care when parking 

so that our reputation for being part of the 
Waratah community is strong and healthy. 

Our neighbours will call the police if this con-
tinues to happen.

 
Harriet St Car Park

 
Parents please stay in your car when you 

come into the Kiss and Run lane in the Har-
riet Street Car Park. Our staff and Senior 

Students are there to help students alight, 
get their bags and keep everything running 
safely and smoothly. When parents also get 
out of the car, the process slows consider-
ably meaning that traffic gets banked up 

onto Harriet Street – exactly what we want to 
avoid.

 
Let’s build community by serving each 

other well.

Get ready for

Business 
in-a-Box

COMING IN TERM 4!
16-18 October

Contact people are:
Alex Woodbine in Senior School

Belinda Burgoyne in Middle School
Belinda Nichols in Junior School

More information will be emailed to Parents.  
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The Vanuatu Mission Trip team will this year focus 
on improving and assisting with the education of the 
children in Vanuatu. For the next few weeks donation 
buckets will be placed around the school, so students 

can donate stationary items such as crayons, chalk, 
books, pencils, erasers, sharpeners, etc., for the schools 

in Vanuatu. 

Vanuatu Mission 
Trip PTF Meeting

Every 2nd Tuesday each 
month in the Centre of 

Learning and Innovation 
at 7pm.   

Light Supper Provided. 

Contact Hilary
0439 466 848

Junior School Merit Certificates

Term 3, Week 9
KW Stella Robertson, Moses Morrison
KT Reuben Higgins, Archer Haynes, Lachlan Forrest
KL Daisy Scott, Emily Roberts, Zoey Halyburton
1W Ziva Nash, Spencer Borg
1T Aadhyan Karn 
1L Julian Soden, Bowie Murphy
2W William Binnie, Emmaline James-Calvert, Adelyn 
Frede
2T Nathaniel Chandler, Jessie Finlay, Alexander Fenton
2L Jonah Jo, Isabelle Radford, Elissa Noy
3T Ivy Maughan, Daniel Shirley
3L Rafael Saunders, Ethan Mackie
4W Samuel Mackintosh, Abigail Margach
4L  Evie Jenkins, Santiago Rubio

Any donations are much appreciated. 

 Year 12 Student Rasing Money for 
Children’s Charity 

One of our 2019 Year 12 students is stepping outside her comfort zone 
and supporting others less fortunate than herself. On the first of October, 
Olivia Killen is cutting off her long hair to donate to a children’s wig service 
via Variety Children’s Charity - she is also fundraising for them through 
the Hair with Heart program. If you would like to donate and support 

Olivia’s cause, please click the link below. Well done Olivia!

https://hairwithheart.everydayhero.com/
au/olivia-s-hair-with-heart-fundraising

School Holiday 
Office Hours

 
The College requires technology 

maintenance which will cause significant 
outage of internet services, including 

telephones. This has been scheduled for 
during the second week of School Holidays 
to minimise interruption to the operations 

of the College. Whilst Reception will be 
open from 9am – 3pm in the holidays, the 
Accounts Department will be closed from 
Tuesday 8 October to Friday 11 October. 
Please be aware that during this time, the 

College may be uncontactable.
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On Thursday 26 September, Year 10 students held the 2nd Young Leaders Symposium 
on Food Security to discuss ideas and solutions to tackle global food security risks. 

After the success of the 2018 Symposium, and in the lead up to Lake Macquarie City 
Council’s Living Smart Festival this coming weekend, our passionate Year 10 Geography 
students have worked on this project throughout the whole of Term 3, culminating in a 
Symposium to explore each other’s ideas. The Symposium was also a good opportunity 
to inform the broader School Community and local community about ways we at a 
local level can help ensure global food security into the future.

HSIE Coordinator Mr Matt Schultz, alongside Mr Robert Stuart as the 10 Humanities 
Team Leader, who organised the event, expressed their delight at the level of engagement 
among the students who took part in the project and symposium. 

‘It is a such a wonderful and positive experience for the students,’ Mr Schultz explained, 
‘our students are passionate about protecting the world that they will inherit, and this 
project helps them to understand ways that they can be part of the solution for climate 
change and securing our food sources into the future.’ 

The Symposium hopes to inspire global change that begins with each local household. 
In particular, by making students aware of the United Nation’s Sustainable Development 

Goals and what they can do locally to help the world achieve these goals by 2030. Mr Schultz remarked: “As the old adage 
declares: think globally and act locally!”

Year 10 were presented with the driving question ‘What is the cost of our food?’ and were charged with the responsibility 
of researching an area of food production and the impact that this production has on the environment. Using that knowledge 
students were then encouraged to present innovative ideas and solutions around improving sustainable practices for food 
production into the future. 

Attending the event was Cr Kay Fraser, Mayor of Lake Macquarie, 
alongside other environmental experts from local environmental 
groups and charities. Specifically, our visiting experts included:
•	 Sam Doove: Warners Bay Sustainable Neighbourhood 

Group
•	 David Sivyer: Urban Farmer, Feedback Organic Recovery
•	 Mary Riley: Ozharvest

The team moved around each of the students’ exhibits to hear 
their ideas around how they could bring sustainable initiatives into 
our societies in order to make valuable changes for the future. 

Cr Fraser officially opened the symposium encouraging the 
students that they are ‘the leaders of our next generation’, and 
praised them for the time and effort they had put into their 
presentations. 

SPCC STUDENTS PROPOSE INNOVATIVE SOLUTIONS 
TO ENSURE GLOBAL FOOD SECURITY
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The Theatre Foyer was a hive of exciting activity on Monday 
23 September, with students in Year 7 presenting a spectacular 
Literature Festival. Students collaborated in small groups to create 
a display representing Deborah Ellis’ novel “Parvana” and other 
related texts, with the aim of exploring the perspectives of people 
from differing cultures. The St Philip’s Whole of Life Framework 
focus for this project was Empathising.

We warmly congratulate all of  Year 7, for their amazing Literature 
Festival displays, which were innovative and thought provoking. 
Students created textiles pieces, sculptures, paintings, dioramas, 
songs, poems, monologues, short stories, and even delicious 
homemade cultural cuisines! Of praiseworthy mention is the 
articulate and empathetic way students spoke about the challenges 
experienced by individuals in many different parts of the world. 

The following students are commended on being selected as 
winners of their morning prayer group:
7J – Ruby Pinter and Erin McCallum
7M – Kynan Borg and Abigail Flaherty
7C – Gigi Hubber, Monique Conus and Emily Vazquez
7T – Juliet Murray and Lila Zukowski
7W – Angus Jewel and Gilbert Jones
7L – Harriet Pryce, Diesel O’Davis, Hyewon Kang and Amelia 
Miles

YEAR 7 LITERATURE FESTIVAL
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As we come to the end of the term, it has been another big term in the music department.

Today we said goodbye to our current Year 12 music class, who completed the practical component of their 
HSC Music course last Thursday. The class did an incredible job, and some of the class have been nominated for 
ENCORE 2020, a showcase of the top music performances across New South Wales. Congratulations to Perry 
McIntyre and Anna Davies!

Our Saints Drumline performed on Saturday night and the Newcastle Conservatorium’s Night of Percussion. 
Led by Mr Dane Baldwin, the ensemble is made up of students from Years 5-12. Many thanks to Dane for your 
continued efforts with this ensemble.

Our classroom music programs have been presenting many culminating projects this week with Year 5 constructed 
instruments, Year 7 Keyboard and Piano performances, Year 8 rock music bands, Year 9 large ensembles and Year 
10 Jazz band performances.

We hope you all have a wonderful holiday and look forward to music at SPCC in Term 4!!

On 11 September, two teams of students attended the HRIS Debating Day. The teams consisted of four students 
from Stage 3: Akash Enjeti, Greta McNicol, Archie Pola and Clara Walker; and four students from Stage 4: Gilbert 
Jones, Lachlan Forryan, Oscar Wills and Micaiah Fahey. The debating was held at Bishop Tyrrell Anglican College. 

The first debate of the day was the Stage 4 team. They debated the topic “Video games should not be used for 
educational purposes”. They debated very well but unfortunately didn’t win their debate, although Gilbert Jones 
won Debater of the Match. The Stage 3 team then debated the topic “Young Australians should form their own 
political party”. They successfully argued their case and won the debate! It was a great day and we are very proud 
of our teams!

By Clara Walker

HRIS DEBATING DAY 
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As part of the Library Services Literature Appreciation Initiative, this week, we had the opportunity to invite the 
Director of the Centre for Innovation and Learning, Mr Aaron Batterham to come and speak to Year 5 and 6 students 
about his love of reading. Mr Batterham encouraged students to find out what they are interested in reading and do 
some research to find the perfect book that suits their interest.

Mr Batterham brought in a show bag of books to share with our students. Showing his favourite books from when he was 
younger, including a special book that was written about him called ‘My Magic Birthday’. Mr Batterham enthusiastically 
shared several books and genres that have influenced his life and that are important to him. 
Some titles included: 

•	 ‘Open: Andre Agassi’ (Auto Biography) 
•	 ‘Lord of the Rings’, JRR Tolkien (Fantasy)
•	 ‘Myth Conceptions’, Dr Karl (Non-Fiction)
•	 ‘A house for Donfinkle’, Choechoe Brereton (Picture Book). 

Students listened to the history and facts behind the writing and creation of each book. Mr Batterham explained in 
detail why these were his favourite books.

We would like to thank Mr Batterham for a very inspirational and interesting book talk.

Library Services is here to help you find the perfect book for your child, so feel free to visit and have a chat, before or 
after school until 3.15pm. Please note also, our new closing time on Thursday afternoons is 3.25pm.

Remember, “Reading is Dreaming with your eyes wide open”.

Blessings
Library Services Team

LIBRARY SERVICE NEWS 

Literature Appreciation Initiative ARTLAB
St. Philips Christian School
After-school Art Program.

We are excited to be offering an after-school art program
again in term 4 of 2019. After a successful first term the
program will be extended across two days for years 3-6 and
years 7-9 and is now approved as Creative Kid Providers.
 
The program is operated by Mrs Carla Burrell and Mrs
Jessica Paget parents from our school community
who come with a bundle of experience and creative
knowledge.
 
ArtLAB will focus on developing your child’s creative thinking
capacity to imagine possibilities, innovate solutions and
explore a world with curiosity whilst having fun in art-based
environment.
 
During term 4, the program will explore experimentation in
art with the children and will lead them through a journey
of cause and reaction. They will work on a series of small
projects where they will test and trial their results. A process
journal will be kept for recording their work and will be given
to your child at the end of term.

Term 4
THE DETAILS:

SENIOR COLLEGE ART ROOMS

TUESDAY - YEARS 3-6

THURSDAY - YEARS 7-9

3.15PM TO 4.30PM

COST:$144.50 

TOTAL OF 7 WEEKS

 

 

TO  REG I STER  YOUR  CH I LD  
P LEASE  HEAD  TO :
T INY .CC/ARTLAB
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P H O T O  B Y  M A R T I N  R .  S M I T H

You can’t use up creativity. the more you use, 
the more you have. ~ maya angelou
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Tuesday 29th October | SPCC Theatre 
Come along for a performance evening of 

Movie Themes including: Star Wars, Pirates 
of the Caribbean, How to Train your Dragon, 

Man from Snowy River and many more!!
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Scholarships are awarded covering 
a reduction of up to 50% on tuition 
fees from Year 7 to Year 10 inclusive, 
subject to continued effort on the 
part of the student.

Scholarships are  awarded covering 
a reduction of up to 50% on tuition 
fees for the two years of Senior 
School, subject to continued effort 
on the part of the student.

The College’s Scholarship Scheme, established in 
1992, provides for scholarships covering a signifi cant 
reduction of up to 50% on tuition fees. Scholarships 
are awarded to students entering Year 7 or Year 11 in 
2021 on the basis of results in the C.S.T.P. placement 
examination and an interview with the Principal.

Year  6,  2020 students sit for the C.S.T.P. Level 1 
Exam which consists of four tests covering areas of Written 
Expression (two tests), Humanities - Comprehension and 
Interpretation, and Mathematics.  

Year  10, 2020 students sit for the C.S.T.P. Level 3 
Exam which consists of four tests covering areas of Written 
Expression (two tests), Humanities - Comprehension and 
Interpretation, Mathematics and Science. Multiple choice and 
written answers are required.

Exam results will not be known for four to six 
weeks after the exam date.  Scholarships will 

be awarded as soon as possible after receipt of 
results.

SHOULD  I  APPLY?
Applicants must score in the top 20% to be eligible for a 
Scholarship.  Only a small number of Scholarships are given 
each year and this number is determined by the number of 
applications and the quality of the results.  The Scholarship 
Program is to recognise and promote excellence in scholarship.

Scholarship examinations will be conducted at 
the College on:

Saturday 29th 
February, 2020

COMMENCING AT 
9.00AM.

PLEASE REGISTER ONLINE  
www.spcc.nsw.edu.au

Registration Fee $125

Candidates MUST register by 
10th February, 2020.

57 High Street Waratah 2298  
Phone 02 4960 6600

w e f

  

ACADEMIC 
SCHOLARSHIPS
YEAR 7 and YEAR 11 ENTRY 2021

YEAR 7 ENTRY 2021 YEAR 11 ENTRY 2021

EXAMINATIONS
The Australian Council for Educational Research 

produces the Cooperative Scholarship Testing 
Program (C.S.T.P.) for Year 7 and Year 11 entry.
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MONDAY 25 NOvemBER
STARTS @ 7:30PM | TICKETS $15

https://lizottes.com.au/live/shows/booking/2749
 

Directed by SPCC music teacher James Laundon,
come along for a night of music influenced by
Glenn Miller, Maynard Ferguson, Buddy Rich
Michael Buble, Ella Fitzgerald, Natalie Cole

and the Big Phat Band  

SPCC MUSIC PRESENTS

STAGE BAND 
at lizottes

Page 14 NEWSLETTER ARTICLE SUBMISSIONS; EMAIL belle.holliday-williams@spcc.nsw.edu.au



Page 15 NEWSLETTER ARTICLE SUBMISSIONS; EMAIL belle.holliday-williams@spcc.nsw.edu.au



Page 16 NEWSLETTER ARTICLE SUBMISSIONS; EMAIL belle.holliday-williams@spcc.nsw.edu.au



OPENING HOURS 
(during school terms)

MONDAYS: 8:00AM – 11:00AM
TUESDAYS:  8:00AM – 11:00AM
THURSDAYS: 1:00PM – 4:00PM

 

Summer Uniform required for Term 4! The shop is open 
1-4pm Thursday this week (26th) and then… 
Opening Times –  School Holiday Break
Tuesday, 1st October:                8am – 4pm
Tuesday, 8th October:               8am – 5pm

Volunteers: Thank you to the parents who have contacted us in 
the past week offering to help in the uniform shop… welcome!
Shoes: Staff continue to receive positive feedback from parents 
regarding the shoes they have purchased for their children from 
the uniform shop. If you aren’t a customer yet then why not check 
them out on your next visit.
Girls Dress Hats: The holiday break is a good time for sprucing 
up your daughters dress hat. Here are the instructions from our 
supplier, Mountcastle
Care Instructions for Propylene Hats

·	 Sponge gently with cold water and use a mild soap (Lux 
or Sunlight – no abrasive chemical products) to remove 
spots

·	 Scrub soiled areas or marks with a small soft brush
·	 Rinse in cold water
·	 Do not machine wash, tumble dry or place in 

dishwasher
·	 It is recommended that your Mountcastle hat be 

professionally re-blocked once a year to maintain its 
shape

Junior School Green broad-brimmed hats: The poly/
viscose slouch hats supplied at the uniform shop are made by 
Legend. The fabric used in manufacturing them has a UPF rating 
of 50+ and meets Australian standard AS/NZS 4399. These hats 
keep their nice bottle green colour(fade resistant) and great value. 
Please refrain from buying cheaper versions that do not keep their 
shape, fade easily and bring down the standard of the uniform at 
our SPCC schools. Thanks. 
MS and SS Caps: the black caps sold from the uniform shop are 
made from 100% recycled, earth friendly fabric and are referred 
to as “Eco caps”. They are comfy, adjustable and should be hand 
washed if they become dirty. $10 each. 
Senior School Skirts: In the coming weeks, 
the uniform shop will be have stock of SS grey skirts with a longer 
length to cater for some of our taller girls. These will be available 
in sizes Y10, W10 and W12. Our SPCC Uniform Policy states: 
Dresses and skirts are to be knee length and skirts are to be worn 
on the waist. 
Second-hand: We are appreciative of the families that are 
supporting the school (and helping other school families) by 
dropping in uniform items to be sold via the shop or making a 
donation to our welfare boxes. The holiday break is a good 
time to bring them for processing in as we have 
lots of parents (including new ones) looking for a 
bargain at this busy time of year. When purchasing or 
selling second-hand items from any of the 4 SPCC uniform shops 
you can be assured that you are purchasing good quality and 
correct uniform items as our processors follow the SPCC Second-

Hand Policy and this ensures that standard of uniform at St Philip’s 
remains high. Consignment forms are available at the shop or by 
downloading from the SPCC webpage via the ‘uniformshop” tab. 
At the end of each term you will receive credit vouchers for any 
items of yours that have sold and these are like “cash” and can 
be used in the uniform shop or swapped with another parent for 
cash. If you no longer have children enrolled a credit to your bank 
account will be applied. If you have unwanted uniform items (they 
don’t fit anymore etc) and would like to receive credit to spend in 
the shop, then please bring your items in to be processed.  

Currently available on our racks and shelves are the 
following… 
Summer/Terms 1 & 4 
JS Khaki Shorts, Elastic back - sizes 2, 4, 6, 8, 10 & 16 
JS Khaki Shorts, Tab - sizes 4, 6, 8, 10 ,12, 14 & 16 
JS Khaki Shirts - sizes 2, 4, 12, 14 & 16 
JS Summer Dress - size 2 
MS/SS Boys Overshirt - sizes 8, 10, 12, 20 & 26 
MS/SS Girls Overblouse - sizes Y10, W10, 12 & 14 
MS/SS Grey Shorts, Elastic back - sizes 8, 10, 11,13, 14, 16 
& 18  
MS/SS Grey Shorts, Belt loop - sizes 8, 10, 12, 13, 14, 15, 16, 
17, 19, M7 & M8 
All Year Round 
MS Olive Skirts - sizes Y4, Y6, Y10 & 18  
SS Grey Skirts - sizes Y8, Y10, W8, W10, 14, 18, 20 & 22  
Sport Jacket - sizes 6, 8, 10 & 12  
Sport Shorts -  sizes S & 3XL 
Backpack - size S 
Sports Bags(3) 
Raincoat - size 4 
Construction Shirt - size S 
Chef’s Pants - size L 
Chef’s Hat/Cap (3) 
Chef’s Set (apron, cap etc) $20 
Winter/Terms 2 & 3 
JS Trousers, Elastic-back - sizes 5, 10, 16 & 18 
JS/MS/SS Trousers, Belt loop - sizes 12, 18, 19 & M7  
JS Pinafores - size 8 
JS/MS Olive Jumpers - sizes 4, 6, 8 & 10   
JS/MS Olive Vests - sizes 4, 8 & 10   
JS/MS/SS Long Sleeve Shirts - sizes 22, 24 & 30  
MS/SS Short Sleeve Shirts -  sizes 10 & 12 
MS/SS Blazers – sizes 10, 11 & 12 
JS Fleecy Sports Top - sizes 4 & 6 
JS/MS Ties – size L 
Bow Tie - size M  
JS Fleecy Sports Pants - sizes 2 & 4 
Microfibre Sports Pants- sizes 10, M & XL 
New items/Excess stock or Previous brand – find them in the 
second-hand area at the back of the shop. 
JS/MS Olive Jumpers - size 4 $60 (save $12) 
JS/MS Olive Vests – size 4 & 14 $50 (save $14) 
SS Black Jumpers - size 12(2) $60 (save $14) 
JS Khaki Shorts, Tab style - sizes 4, 6 & 10 $20 (save $12) 
Sport Shorts - size 2 (thinner fabric) $15 (save $11) 
JS Fleecy Pants - size 3 & 12  $20 (Save $16) 
JS Fleecy Tops - size 3 $30 (Save $12) 
Microfibre Sports Pants- size XL 
All items listed above are available as at 25/09/19 and this list is 
updated every week for the newsletter. 
 

UNIFORM SHOP NEWS
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